

## THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO

JUN 2 7 2014
SELECT ELECTRIC

June 24, 2014

Craig Degenfelder Select Electric Inc. PO Box 1775 Poway, CA 92074

Dear Mr. Degenfelder,

I am writing this letter to express my appreciation to Mr. Robert Jones working as the Senior Estimator for your company. Robert's dedication and commitment has put forth in providing task order estimates during the Job Order Contract S13 Street Lighting/ Traffic Signal contract. Select Electric accepted this contract in August of 2013 and we are now over half way through our two year contract.

I first met Robert while working on the first task order project named T13001 UUP Block 4Z Paradise Hills 2 and Altadena Winona Whiteman. Robert has been responsible for providing cost proposals on 10 other task orders for this Job Order Contract. He has been through in providing estimates on time and within the project engineer's project estimate.

Robert has been professional in all aspects of what has been required of him. His attention to detail, knowledge of the R.S. Means estimating system and willingness to negotiate with fair and reasonable pricing has helped immensely in the execution of task orders. Robert's reliability and responsibility in meeting all task order proposal deadlines has significantly contributed to the success of the project negotiations. Finally, he has made an impact to the City of San Diego's Street Lighting and Traffic Signal Job Order Contract for the betterment of the City of San Diego and for the safety of its residents.

I am confident that Mr. Jones has definitely become a very valuable asset to Select Electric Company and has my highest recommendation. I look forward to continue to work with Robert and Select Electric for the remainder of the projects and in future projects.

Sincerely,

Paul Bowden

**JOC Construction Manager** 

